
C P R S
D I S T R I C T  9

O C T O B E R
N E W S L E T T E R

 Board Meetings
the second Thursday of the month

9:00am 
via Zoom



Meet the 2020-2021 Board

Recreation Supervisor, City of El Segundo

President - Ryan Delgado

Recreation Supervisor, City of Santa Monica

President Elect - Andrew Jackman

Recreation Supervisor, City of Torrance

Vice President - Kimberly Hubbard



Meet the 2020-2021 Board

Sr. Administrative Analyst, City of El Segundo

Financial Officer - Monse Palacios

Recreation Coordinator, City of Malibu

Communication Officer - Lisa Crespo

Director, City of Redondo Beach

Director at Large and Administrative
Section Representative - John LaRock



Meet the 2020-2021 Board

Recreation Supervisor, City of Cypress

Region 5 Representative - 
Jenni Worsham

Recreation Supervisor, City of Culver City

Aging Section Representative  - 
Jill Thomsen

Recreation Supervisor, City of El Segundo

Aquatics Section Representative -
Linnea Palmer



Meet the 2020-2021 Board

Recreation Supervisor, City of Manhattan Beach

D&O Section Representative - 
Michael Hudak

Director, Boys and Girls Club of Santa Monica

Education Section Representative  - 
Brian Sousa



What can we say other than 2020 will be a year to remember! I think
back to March, being at Conference thinking about how nervous I was to
take on the District 9 Presidency but thinking the new year
is upon us, how there would be new opportunities, new challenges and
lots of everything we love about our careers. As I sit here today, I know
that 2020 had other plans for us. 

We are fortunate enough to be in a profession that promises to play an
increasingly vital role in our communities and with each day that passes
that need for professionals who can help individuals, families, businesses,
and communities thrive becomes ever clearer. 

My first year on the Board, CPRS President Henry Perezalonso challenged
us to Take 5. The intent was to encourage CPRS members to take 5
minutes of their day to connect with others in this profession. Henry said,
“could be a phone call, could be a walk, or an email. Iron sharpens iron.
We too can sharpen each other.” 

While we didn’t get to celebrate ourselves at Awards & Installation this
year and we haven’t been able to connect in-person, at our socials or
trainings, I hope that you will be a part of the Take 5 Challenge. I know
the initial conversation can be weird, maybe even scary but after several
years on this board and several Take 5 calls I now have several people
who I speak with regularly, have helped me greatly and I cannot wait to
see them in-person when the time is right. 

Please do not hesitate to reach out to myself or anyone on the board,
that is what we are here for! Thank you for your time, be well and I hope
to hear the many accomplishments District 9 has this year! 
 
Look forward to connecting with you!

Ryan Delgado, 
City of El Segundo

Fall Message



Are you motivated, passionate, and
dedicated to the parks and recreation
profession? Then we need YOU on our
team! The District 9 Board is seeking

nominations for two 2020-2021
District 9 Sections Representatives. 

Section Representative Positions:
Recreation Section
Recreation Therapy

For more information contact 
Ryan Delgado at

RDelgado@elsegundo.org

Open Positions



Prior to COVID-19 the Culver City Senior Center
would host an annual End of Summer Barbeque
with live music and dancing. To keep the tradition
alive the Senior Center decided to host a
contactless, drive up barbeque on September 17.
The event attracted 115 seniors! Participants
received a bag packed with a grilled hamburger,
chips, a cookie, and two oranges deliver directly to
their car. Staff and seniors were excited to see
each other from a distance and be able to
celebrate the end of summer together safely. 

City Highlights
Culver City 

Senior Center Drive Up BBQ



City of Torrance



Meet the board, network with other
district members, and enjoy a

Halloween themed night of fright!
Costumes encouraged.

District 9 Event

October 29, 6:00pm, via Zoom 

To RSVP email 
KHubbard@torranceca.gov



How can you use your position to help move JEDI forward in
your organization? Join us for a conversation on JEDI, and
how you can prepare yourself to become an ally and
advocate in your organization. Join us for one of these two
phone calls in November!

District 9 Event

Justice, Equity, Diversity, and Inclusion
Training: Getting Started

November 5, 10:00-11:00am
November 10, 2:00-3:00pm

FREE!

For more information contact
RDelgado@elsegundo.org


